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EMPLOYEE BENEFIT PLAN

As you may be aware, the College Board, at its meeting of November 285
1984, approved, in principle, the establishment of a plan to allow
administrators and permanent regular faculty to defer a portion of
their regular salary for retirement or sabbatical Teave purposes.

Init%a]]y, it was hoped that we could implement the plan as eaﬁTy as
December, 1984 based on the premise that an advance tax ruling from
Revenue Canada would not be required.

Some concerns in this regard were expressed by the College Board and,
upon investigation, proved to be very valid. Accordingly, it was

deemed, in the mutual best interests of the College, the Plan Administra-
tion Committee and the prospective members of the Plan to seek an ad-
vanced tax ruling from Revenue Canada, Taxation.

We are proceeding immediately to make such an application and anticipate
approval to be forthcoming in-the near future. Until then, we cannot
formally execute the Trust Agreement and other plan documents and
participation by individuals in..the Plan cannot begin. '

T,

When all details are fina]ized;fén announcement will be made.

H.E.P.

COMMUNICATION ARTS DIVISION DAY -

Communication Arts Division Day will be held on FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 22nd at
King Edward Campus. The theme for the day is International Education
with a focus on V.C.C.'s role in International Education and jobs abroad
for E.S.L. teachers. Please make a note of this day on your calendar.

B.B.

acC Ring Coward Campus



Fall Awards and Scholarship Winners

The following is a list of students who received awards at the Fall Awaré
Ceremony held Tast December 6.

Student Name Program Award Amount Donor
Vida C. Angus Homemakers $200.00 Domco Foodserices
Jacqueline Carothers Basic Education 175.00 V.I.A.
Tony M. Chang Auto Mechanics 150.00 Associated Buiding
Maintenancelo. L td.
Keith Davies Diesel Mechanics 150.00 Northern Messdger L td.
Kenneth Gross Music 250.00 Howard Yano Athitects
Michele Hoffman PP L 150.00 Northern Messager L td.
Steve L. Jung Auto Body 150.00 Associated Building
Maintenancelo. L td.
Brenda Lynch Pharmacy Assist. 250.00 Merck Frosst (Anada Ltd.
Hugette Trepanier College Prep. Eng. 100.00 Overseas Chinse Voice
Rhoberta Turner ' Bailis Sl _ 175.00 V.I.A.

'Adult Basic Education Student Assistance Program

ABESAP funds are no longer available at this time. Despite more stringert
application and assessment procedures designed to pay fees to eligible siudents,
we have over 3 months left in the program year and no money. We are attmpting
to secure additional funds but to date have not been successful. An annunce-
ment will be made should this situation change.

E.B

S.A.C. REP'S REQUIRED

The Student Advisory Committee needs a representative from each of the following
programs/courses:

English Language Training: Full-Time

English Language Training: Part-Time

Mechanical Trades

Vocational Planning and Work Readiness

Nomination forms are available in the Security office and should be returned
there when completed.

R.N.G.
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CHANGES IN THE COUNSELLING DEPARTMENT

In spite of what it says in the new KEC Telephone Directory, there is no
truth to the rumour that the Counselling Department has over "200" people
on staff!

To update your Directory, please make the following changes:

Under Professional Staff:

Heather Luk Chang has replaced Elizabeth Lee and can be contacted at
local 482 or in room 3009.

Ginger Chang's contract was not renewed because of cut backs and she
unfortunately is no longer with V.C.C.

Frank Fornelli has left the Counselling Department for a more exciting
(his opinion) relationship with 20 Commodore Computers in the
Math Department.

Lorne Houldson is replacing Frank Fornelli on a term contract, and can be
contacted at local 488 or in room 3015.

Agnes Manthorpe is not on full time staff and only works on a "'when needed"
substitute basis. She can be contacted through local 208.

Dorothy Neville is working on a half time basis and can be contacted at
local 485 or in room 3012. The other half of her position was cut.

Greta Nelson is working on a quarter time basis and she can be contacted
through local 208. The other 3/4 of her position was cut.

Dianne Thompson is no longer with V.C.C. and her position was cut because
of restraint.

Under Clerical Support Staff:

Maureen Dorratt is in the Counselling Career Centre (Room 3029) and can be
contacted at local 497.

Lorraine Herlick is a Student Services Assistant and can be contacted at
local 489 or in room 3023.

Under General Information:

The Counselling Career Centre can be contacted at local 497 and is in room 3029.
The Counselling Reception Desk can be contacted at local 208 and is in room 3002.

DRG:

I admit TV is educational — it's driving me back 16 reading books. "’



[.D. PROGRAM SCHEDULES

I.D. scheduling for programs 102 and 104 will be:

I.D. 102 Tuesday and Thursday, January 15 - April 4 16:00 - 18:30
Room 237, V.V.I. David Little instructing.

I.D. 104 Monday and Wednesday, January 24 - Feb. 27 16:00 - 18:30
Room 237, V.V.I. Nigel Macklin instructing.

R,

DEMONSTRATION ON COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY FOR
VISUALLY IMPAIRED STUDENTS

Date: Thursday, February 21, 1985
Location: V.C.C. K.E.C. Auditorium
Time: 700 P = 8:30 DM

You are invited to this demonstration which will be given by Linda Delucchi
and Larry Malone from the Lawrence Hall of Science, University of California,
Berkeley and Lynne Laird from the California School for the Blind.
Participants will have the opportunity to see Apple IIc Computers with

Echo II, Modified Speech Synthesizers and a variety of software programs

that run on the talking Apple system.

For more information contact Joyce Lydiard, Local 442, mornings only.

el

A REMINDER (ROOM BOOKING/CHANGES)

If your group wishes to hold a luncheon meeting and you've made arrangements
for Tunch with Ed Davis (DOMCO), you still have to reserve the room through
the booking book on the fourth floor.

An instructor wishing to change rooms must do so through his/her department
head, who will check with the campus scheduling officer.

Dl G

WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 23RD

The Vancouver Philharmonic Orchestra (King Edward Campus Music Department)
will be practising in the staff/faculty dining room between the hours of
7:30 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.

Sl G



EXCERPT FROM A LETTER TO J. DOMER FROM
GAEL BLACKHALL, CARTWRIGHT STREET GALLERY

"On Saturday, November 24, 1984 the Cartwright Street Gallery held its

gala fund-raising event, the Festive Treasures Auction. Artists, designers
and craftsmen such as Arthur Erickson and Martha Sturdy donated uniquely
festive artworks and services celebrating the warmth of the Christmas
season. The Vancouver Community College Jazz Combo joined these artists

in the spirit of fundraising and made a musical contribution which was
influential in the success of the evening.

Playing to a house of 350 influential members of the artistic and business
communities, the Combo's subtle choice of repertoire added that extra spark
of excitement needed to galvanize auction bidding. This, coupled with com-
pelling musicianship, resulted in a first rate ensemble sound. Auction
organizers specifically mentioned the Combo's flexibility and reliability
as particular assets above and beyond their obvious flair for a range of
jazz idioms.

On behalf of the Festive Treasures Auction Committee I want to express
sincere and hearty thanks to these musicians and wish them much success in
future musical endeavors."

ESDS

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Division Chairman, Career Division. Closing date
for applications is Feb. 15th.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Department Head, Health and Services Department,
Career Division. Closing date for applications is Feb. 01.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Department Head, Adult Special Needs Department,
Adult Basic Education. Closing date for applications is Feb. 01.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Division Chairman, Adult Basic Education Division.
Closing date for applications is Feb. 15th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an Operator Programmer I (Instructional Support
Programmer). Closing date for applications is Jan. 17th.

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

HRESES
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"“Let me explain the duties of a mascot again."



CUSO INFORMATION SESSION

Jean Maloney, Co-ordinator of E.S.L. Recruitment, will be giving two
information sessions for E.S.L. people who may be interested in going
overseas with CUSO. They will be held at:

International House, UBC (Tel. 228-4886)
Tuesday, January 22, 7:30 to 9:30 p.m.

Unemployed Teacher Action Centre
2235 Burrard (Tel. 736-9267)
Wednesday, January 30, 7:30 to 9:30 p.m.

B.B.

CURRICULUM DEVELOPMENT

As a result of Jean Cranstoun's absence necessitated by her illness,
Walter Behnke has been asked to assume the curriculum development work
that Jean would ordinarily be doing. Jean will definitely be absent
through to the end of March and possibly until the end of June.

Walter Behnke can be reached at local 502 and Paula Sigurdson, word
processing operator, at local 501.

5 1 P

COFFEE & CREDIT SERVICES

Please remember that there is a minimum charge of $6.50 per month for
credit customers. Please also note that at least 3 hours notice is
required for coffee delivery. Orders may be picked up at any time.

DOMCO - Ed Davis

K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Margaret Nelson Complete revision of Spelling Jan. 21-24
Program begun Oct. '84.

Shirley Girvan Computers in the Work Place Jan. 22-23

Winnie Lo Revise B1 Oral and Written Tests Jan. 14 - Feb. 1

John Washburn Concert & Workshop Tour Jan. 16-24

Barbara Bowers Review KEC Publications Jan. 14 - Feb. 1T

M.R.



